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Monday, April 21 

3:00 p.m. 

Tuesday, April 22 

10:00 a.m. 

Wednesday, April 23 

7:15 a.m. 

10:00 a.m. 

12:00-3:00 p.m. 

Thursday, April 24 

10:00 a.m. 

Friday, April 25 

10:00a.m. 

10:00 a.m. 

NOTICES 

CONCERNING DECEMBER 
GRADUATION: 

Vol. VII, No. 29 

Administrative Officers meeting. 

Community Chapel: Dr. Archie Nations, 
Professor of New Testament Interpretation. 

Prayer breakfast. r.: Coffee and donuts avail-
able. Cafeteria. 

Chapel: Dr. Thomas A. Bland, Professor 
of Christian Ethics and Sociology. 

Luncheon and meeting with Foreign Mission 
Board Area Secretaries. See notice. 

Chapel: Faculty lecture: "The Implications 
of Politics in the Middle East for the 
Believing Community." Dr. B. Elmo Scoggin, 
Professor of Hebrew and Old Testament. •· 

Writers' Reading Group. AlOl. For everyone 
who is a writer and is interested in sharing 
their work with others. 

Faculty lecture dialogue with Dr. Scoggin in 
Appleby Chapel. 

An announcement concerning December gradua-
tion, made by the President of the Student 
Council, in the recent issues of South-

eastern Campus Bulletin (April 14-18) and the Enquiry (April 15), requires 
amplification in order to prevent misunderstanding about the Seminary's policy 
and practice. The Seminary's policy is.1, "that no December graduation be con-
sidered feasible until such time as a total number of students eligible for 
such a graduation shall exceed one hundred (100)." Students who will qualify 
for graduation by December 1980 are encouraged to fill out an information card 
in the Business Office at their earliest convenience. When as many as one 
hundred (100) students have indicated that they expect to qualify for graduation 
in December, the matter of a December graduation may be presented to the Faculty. 
Seminary policy is made and implemented through well-known established struc-
tures which i~clud.~ .. student _part~~i~atio_n. 

John Eddins, Chairman 
Committee on Graduation and Commencement 

David Upshaw, President 
The Student Council 

FMB: LUNCHEON/DIALOGUE: The Foreign Mission Board is sponsoring a 
a student/luncheon dialogue with area secre-

taries and others involved with missions overseas on Wednesday, April 23, 1980. 

OVER 



Following the luncheon there will be a meeting in the Bethea Room from 1:00-
3:00 p.m. All Students interested in exploring missions overseas please feel 
free to come. Meet at the seminary cafeteria at 12:00 noon to participate. 
This is a great opportunity to fellowship with the area secretaries and members 
of the Department of Missionary Personnel. If you have any questions, please 
call Roger Thompson, Regional Personnel Representative at 556-1013. Lunch 
will be provided for those who participate. 

NUCLEAR DISARMAMENT Wednesday, April 23 will be Southeastern's 
PRESENTATION: first day on Nuclear Disarmament and Power. 

Audio··v·isuals will be shown in the Library -
Auditorium during the day from 9 until 3, with time off for chapel and lunch 
from 12 to 1. Films and slides to be shown include: 

9--John, Mary, MiRV, and MARV (nuclear arms) 
11--I Have Three Children Of My Own (nuclear power) 

1--The Race Nobody Wins (nuclear arms race) 
2--Hiroshima and Nagasaki; tenative: War Without Winners (nuclear arms 
3--Tenative Nuclear Energy: Peril or Promise? 

A micro-computer for nuclear self-education will be available during the day. 
This project is a joint effort of the Student Government, the Library, and the 
class on The Christian Faith and Nuclear Arms. 

TENNESSEE CLUB: Dr. and Mrs. Ben Philbeck invite all members 
of the Tennessee Club (and their families) 

to their home on Thursday evening, April 24 from 7:00-9:00 p.m.· for fellowship 
and light refreshments. Come when you can; leave when you must. Ride together 
when you can. Maps are available from Dr. or ... Mrs. Philbeck. 

SENIORS: Invitations and calling cards have arrived. 
If you have not picked them up, please do 

so as soon as possible ·in the Business Office. 

FALL SEMESTER The fall semester schedule and the schedule 
SCHEDULES: for pre-registration are posted on campus 

bulletin boards. Registration materials are 
available in the Registrar's office. 

SUMMER SCHOOL 
REGISTRATION: 

To register for the summer school first term, 
pay fees at the Business Office and register 
according to the following schedule: 

-10:30-Noon April 22-25 and 29-30 
10:00-Noon, 2:00-4:00 p.m. April 28 and May 5 

If you register at this time, you will not need to appear for registration on 
June 16. 

AN APOLOGY: The Student Council offers its sincere 
apologies for the last-minute cancellation 

of the Ernie Rettino-Debbie Kerner concert, scheduled April 10. Due to cir-
cumstances beyond our control, we were unable to inform the seminary colIDllunity 
prior to the concert. We are grateful to those individuals who performed at 
the coffeehouse and provided musical entertainment on short notice. 

LIBRARY INVENTORY The Library will be closed for inventory 
CLOSING: during the entire week of May 19, 1980. 

Please note that this will be the second 
week following graduation, a week later than usual. During other weeks between 
sessions, the Library will be open from 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. Monday through 
Friday. 

Material for the· Campus· ·Bu'lletin must reach the Student Affairs office by 
12 noon Wednesday. 
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